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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY – October 9 & 10, 2021 
The Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost 

 

Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am   Worship Services with Communion 

    9:30am Sunday School and Adult Bible Class 

Monday:  6:00pm Fellowship Meeting 

    6:30pm  Evangelism Meeting 

7:00pm Adult Class 

Tuesday:  6:00am Men’s Bible Study at TYM Square 

9:00am Quilting 

6:30pm Cradle Roll Meeting 

7:00pm Bible Study led by Rev. Dr. Bruce Zagel 

Wednesday: 8:30am Chapel at TLS 

5:30pm Third Year Confirmation Meeting at TYM 

6:30pm FIRE Youth Group 

    6:30pm Second Year Confirmation Class 

Thursday:  10:30am Bible Study 

    6:00pm Council Meeting 

6:30pm Choir Rehearsal 

Saturday:  12:30pm Flicker Youth Group 

    3:00pm Flame Youth Group 

    5:00pm Worship Service with Communion 

Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am   Worship Services 

    9:30am Toddler SS, Sunday School and Adult Bible Class 

    3:00pm Chili Bowl at TLS 

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and 

glory to God by Tom & Sandy West in celebration 

of their 60th wedding anniversary. 
 

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR: 
Libby Angell (Don’s sister-in-law), Sharla Arend 

(Jenn Boll and Janna Arend’s mother), Katie 

Cardillo, Walter & Betty Flechsig (Linda’s parents), 

Brittney Hatzell, Beverly Hoose, Peter Janiec (June 

Kazarian’s son), Karianna Jinguji, Keith Johnson, 

David Keinath, Gloria Kern (Cyndi Johnson’s 

mother), Ted Kinsell, Margaret Kober, Don Kunkel, 

Tami Larson, Don Leikam, Garry Leikam, Laura 

Lukasik (Teacher Aide at TLS), Jeanette Maxon 

(Kathy Hoehne’s sister), Sue McCannel (friend of 

Diane Vetch), John Modde (father of Ronna 

Voges), Neil Munsell, Kinsley Murri (Rod & 

Phyllis Myers’ granddaughter), Dane Reeves, Mark 

Roesler (Susan Shotwell’s brother), Dick Rudio, 

Stephen Torgerson (Kristen Jinguji’s brother), 

Kristin Walter, Kevin Wirth (a friend of Lindsey 

Carter), and Dorothy (Amanda Kobelt’s 

godmother). 
 

RECEIVING THE BLESSINGS of Holy Baptism 

at the Saturday evening worship service, is 

Maverick John Occhipinti, born on September 12th 

to Andrew and Rebecca Occhipinti.  We welcome 

Maverick into God's family and pray the Holy Spirit 

would lead him and his family in steadfast faith and 

a sincere love for God unto life eternal with Him. 

 

Parent-Toddler Sunday School - Please join us 

with your little one, age 0-3, next Sunday, October 

17th for the Parent-Toddler Sunday School class.  

We will meet downstairs in the Toddler room. 

Bring your little one to play and learn about Jesus! 
 

Annual fees  

for LWML 

 are now due.  The 

annual fee of $17 covers 

the cost of the 

Quarterly, the Montana 

Missive  and  delegate 

fees to the district.  They 

can be paid at the 

October meeting, or 

mailed to Deb White, 

123 So. 38th St. W., 

Billings, MT. 59102.    

Thank you. 



FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS’ GIVING 

Budgeted Church/School Income  (Year to Date) $   567,731 
Actual Church/School Income  (10/3/2021) $   649,788 
Actual Church/School Expenses (10/3/2021) $   528,422 

                                A difference of :                               $   121,366 
  

Budgeted Offering Target (July 2020-Sept 2021) $   212,812 
Actual Offering  (July 2020-Sept 2021) $   207,864 

                                A difference of: $      -4,948 
  

Weekly Offering Goal – October, 2021 $     14,770 
Actual Offerings in October (1 of 5 weeks) $     20,830 

Last Week’s Attendance –Oct. 2 & 3, 2021 

Offering Counters for October 10th 
   Ellen Gernant, Liz Clark, and Vivian Roberts  

Offering Counters for October 17th 
   Carol Corder, Roxy Klundt, and Kathy Hoehne 
 

Food Pantry Ministry 
Many people have been blessed through our food 

pantry, and we are running low on a number of 

items. Please consider donating canned fruit, 

vegetables, Chef Boyardee pasta meals, soup/chili, 

granola bars, tuna, and other non-perishable items 

toward this need. Pop-top lids that do not require a 

can opener are particularly helpful.  Thank you for 

helping care for our congregation and community 

through this ministry! 
 

Join us Sunday October 17 for the Chili Bowl! 

The whole family is invited to join us at Trinity 

School on October 17 at 3 pm for this year's Chili 

Bowl! Adults will split 

into teams for a few 

friendly games of flag 

football while kids 

play and have fun on 

the playground. Then, 

we'll all head into the 

school gym to warm 

up with a few bowls of chili! Please let Cameron 

Heiliger or Jonathan Boll know if you are planning 

to attend and would be willing to bring a crockpot 

of chili or some other sides! See you there!  

 

Put a Smile on a Kid’s Face by Helping Out! 

The school kitchen is in need of additional 

volunteers to help serve lunch from 10:30-12:30.  If 

you can help one day a week, please contact Debbie 

at 656-1021. 

Our Second Midweek Event  

is coming up on October 20! 

Join us for Monthly Midweek as we explore some 

of the Icky, Sticky, Hairy, Scary stories of the 

Bible! We'll meet for dinner again at 5:30 and then 

split up into smaller groups at 6:30. This is an event 

for the WHOLE family! While the adults head to 

Bible study at 6:30, the kids will head out to "Trunk 

or Treat" in the parking lot.  

 
 

 

“ADOPT THE ENVELOPE” FUNDRAISER – 
Please consider partnering with our youth as they 

prepare for next summer's youth gathering. Our 

youth are kicking off their fund-raising efforts for 

this year with our "Adopt the Envelope" fundraiser. 

Please prayerfully consider grabbing one of the 

envelopes and filling it with the monetary amount 

marked on the outside. Envelopes are available 

from $1-$50 and there are also FOUR luggage tags 

marked $500 that will help fund baggage fees for 

our group. Please drop envelopes in the offering 

plate or directly with Mr. Heiliger, Thanks!  

 

HELP LUCILE CELEBRATE 

HER 90th BIRTHDAY!! 

There will be an open house for 

Lucile Smelser’s 90th birthday on 

Sunday, October 10th from 2-4pm 

at 4105 Julaura Lane.  Please 

RSVP to Theresa Smelser at 406-855-8642. 

 

GRIEF SUPPORT PROGRAM:   
On Tuesday, October 19th Dahl Funeral Chapel will 

begin a 12-week grief support program, providing 

guidance through our grief journeys.  The group 

will meet from 7-9pm at Dahl Funeral Chapel, 10 

Yellowstone Ave.  Anyone interest may sign up by 

calling 406-591-3219 or emailing Linda Smith at 

Lsmithdfc@qwestoffice.net.  Please wear a mask 

and we will be social distancing. 

 

Saturday Worship Service 109 

Sunday Worship Services 232 

Total Attendance Last Weekend 341 

Sunday School 47 

Adult Bible Class 55 

mailto:Lsmithdfc@qwestoffice.net

